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CHAP. 395 

Each register may appoint a deputy register of deeds with the approval of the 
eounty eommissioners subject to the requirements of Title 30, section 64-A; the 
deputy register shall be sworn. 

Sec. 9. 34 MRSA § 901, as amended by PL 1977, c. 650, § 8, is repealed and the 
following enacted in its place: 

§ 901. Custody of jail and prisoners; jailer 

The sheriff has the custody and charge of the jail in his county and of all 
prisoners therein and shall keep it himself, or by his deputy as jailer, master or 
keeper. The jailer, master or keeper shall appoint, subject to the requirements of 
Title 30, section 64-A, all subordinate assistants and employees. Subordinate 
assistants and employees shall be appointed for the same period that is provided 
for deputy sheriffs under Title 30, section 951. The professional qualifications 
required of them shall emphasize training or experience in or knowledge of 
corrections. The pay of the jailer, master or keeper and all subordinate assistants 
and employees shall be fixed by the county commissioners and paid by their 
several counties, except when otherwise provided by law. The jailer and his 
subordinate assistants and employees may be deputy sheriffs. 

Effective September 18. 1981 

CHAPTER 395 
S. P. 32 - L. D. 35 

AN ACT to Increase the Licensing Fee for Beano. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

17 MRSA § 314, 2nd '\I, as enacted by PL 1975, c. 307, § 2, is repealed and the 
following enacted in its place: 

The fee for such a license to any nonprofit organization is $3 for each calendar 
week, or portion thereof, that the amusement is to be operated, or the license may 
be issued for a calendar month for a fee of $12.50. All license fees shall be paid to 
the Treasurer of State to be credited to the General Fund. No licenses may be 
assignable or transferable. Nothing contained in this section is to be construed to 
prohibit any volunteer fire department or any agricultural fair association or bona 
fide nonprofit charitable, educational, political, civic, recreational, fraternal, 
patriotic, religious or veterans' organization from obtaining licenses for a period 
not to exceed 6 months on one application. No more than one license may be issued 
to any organization for anyone period. 

Effective September 18. 1981 


